
Term Term 1a Term 1b Term 2a Term 2b Term 3a Term 3b 

Topic/ Subject 
Content 

 

 
Forces stage 2 

Energy stage 2 
 

Matter stage 2 
 

Chemical reactions stage 
2 
 

Key assessment 
 

Organisms stage 2 
 

Sound and light waves 
stage 2 

Earth in space 2 
 

Science week 

 
Diversity of life stage 2 

 
Energy for life stage 2 

  

Electricity and 
magnetism stage 2 

 
End-of-year 
assessment 

 
 

Assessment 
Objectives and  

Links to 
National 

Curriculum 

AO1- Scientific 
knowledge 
AO2- Application of 
scientific knowledge 
AO3- Analysis 
 
 
NC links 
-Forces 
-Forces and motion 
 

AO1- Scientific 
knowledge 
AO2- Application of 
scientific knowledge 
AO3- Analysis 
 
 
NC links 
-Energy in matter 
-Physical changes 
-Energy changes and 
transfers 
-Changes in systems 
-Atoms elements and 
compounds 
-Pure and impure 
substances 
-Chemical reactions 
 

AO1- Scientific 
knowledge 
AO2- Application of 
scientific knowledge 
AO3- Analysis 
 
 
NC links 
-Cells and digestions 
-Nutrition and 
digestion 
-Gas exchange 
systems 
-Heath 
 

AO1- Scientific 
knowledge 
AO2- Application of 
scientific knowledge 
AO3- Analysis 
 
 
NC links 
-Earth and atmosphere 
 
 
Science week TBC 

AO1- Scientific 
knowledge 
AO2- Application of 
scientific knowledge 
AO3- Analysis 
 
 
NC links 
-Cells and organisation 
-Photosynthesis 
-Relationships in an 
ecosystem 
-Inheritance, 
chromosomes, DNA, 
and genes 
-Reproduction 
 

AO1- Scientific 
knowledge 
AO2- Application of 
scientific knowledge 
AO3- Analysis 
 
 
NC links 
-Current electricity 
-Magnetism 
 

Knowledge 
introduced/ 

revisited  
 

 

Forces stage 2 
-What is speed 
-Measuring and 
calculating speed 
-Relative motions 
-Acceleration 
-Distance time graphs 
-Drag 
-The link between 
forces and motion 

Energy stage 2 
-Heating particles 
-Thermal energy and 
temperature 
-Thermal equilibrium 
-Transfer of thermal 
energy 
-Energy waste and how 
to reduce it 
-All content from energy 
stage 1 

Organisms stage 2 
-The respiratory 
system 
-Smoking and vaping 
-The digestive system 
-A balanced diet and 
deficiency 
-All content from 
stage 1 organisms 

Earth in space stage 2 

-The structure of the 

Earth 

-Rocks and the rock 

cycle 

-The atmosphere 

-All content from The 

Earth in space stage 1 

Diversity of life stage 
2 
-Genes, chromosomes 
and DNA 
-Discovery of DNA 
-Sexual reproduction 
-Menstrual cycle 
-Plant reproduction 
-All content from 
diversity of life stage 1 

Electricity and 
magnetism stage 1 
-Voltage 
-More on resistance 
-Other types of 
magnetic fields 
-Electromagnets 
-A simple motor 
`All content from 
electricity and 
magnetism stage 1 



-All content from 
forces stage 1 
-Particle model, linked 
to drag 
 

-Particle model 
-Structure of the solar 
system, radiation 
-Vacuums, radiation 
 
Matter stage 2 
-Solutions 
-Separation techniques 
-Introduction to atoms 
-Chemical symbols and 
formulae 
-Compounds 
-All content from matter 
stage 1 
-Chemical used in 
reactions 
 
Chemical reactions stage 
2 
-More on solutions 
-Acids and alkalis 
-Reactions of acids 
-Matter, what is a 
solution 
-Matter, chemical 
symbols 
 

-Energy, linked to 
respiration,  chemical 
store  
-Joules as the unit for 
energy 
-Chemical reactions, 
respiration 
 
Sound and light 

waves stage 2 

-Colours of light 
-Images formed in 
mirrors 
-The pin hole camera 
-Refraction 
-Lenses 
-All content from 
stage 1 sound and 
light waves 
-Matter, refraction 

-Heating and cooling 

related to the rock 

cycle 

-Energy and fossil fuel 

formation in the crust  

-Matter and gases in 

the atmosphere 

-Rocks from geography 

 
 
Science week TBC 

-The structure of the 
cell 
-Organisms are made 
of cells 
-- Life processes 
 
 
 
Energy for life stage 2 
-Plant cells 
- The structure of the 
leaf and 
photosynthesis 
-Decomposition 
-Competition 
-Interdependence 
-Biodiversity 
-Chemical reactions, 
photosynthesis 
-Respiration, linked to 
photosynthesis in 
plants and microbial 
respiration 
-Reproduction and 
DNA, genetic diversity, 
variation linked to 
competition  
-Using a microscope 
-Cells, adaptations of 
gametes 
 
 

-Energy transfers, the 
battery as a chemical 
store 
-Work done, batteries 
-Forces, resistance as 
a frictional force  
 
 
 

Skills 
 

 
 
 

-Ensuring a fair test 
-Taking accurate 
measurements 
-Making observations 
-Using an equation 
-Converting units 

 -Identifying and 
managing risks 
- Taking accurate 
measurements 
-Making observations 
-Identifying variables 

-Making observations 

-Measuring angles 

-Following a method 

-Chemical equations 

-Scaling 

-Modelling  

-How scientific ideas 

change over time 

- Interpreting pie charts 

-Ratio 

-Using a microscope  

-Preparing a slide 

-making observations 

-Identifying trends in 

graphs 

-Variables 

-Drawing accurate 
scientific diagrams 
-Plotting a magnetic 
field 
-Using a compass 
-Modelling 



-Identifying variables 
-Plotting a line graph 
-Selecting a scale 
-Interpreting a line 
graph 
-Extracting data from a 
line graph 
-Recalling, applying 
and changing the 
subject of an equation 

-Following a method 
-Drawing conclusions 
-Writing chemical 
equations 
-Carrying out scientific 
techniques 
 

-Accurate scientific 

diagrams 

-Taking accurate 

measurements 

-Measuring pulse rate 

-Drawing a bar chart 

-Selecting an 

appropriate scale 

-Extracting data from 

tables 

 

-Percentages 

 

 

-How scientific ideas 

change over time 

 

-Building series 
circuits 
-Measuring current  
-Measuring voltage 
-Identifying and 
managing risks 
-Identifying patterns 

Key 
Vocabulary 

 
 
 

I 
Forces  
Forces key terms.pptx 

Energy stage 1 
Energy key terms.pptx 
 
Matter stage 1a 
Coming soon! 
 
Chemical reactions 1 
Coming soon! 

Organisms stage 2 
Coming soon! 
 
 
Light and sound waves 
stage 2 
Coming soon! 
 
 

Earth in space stage 2 
Coming soon! 

Energy for life stage 1 
Coming soon! 
 
Diversity of life stage 1 
Coming soon! 

Electricity and 
magnetism 
Coming soon! 
 
Matter 1b  
Coming soon! 

Literacy/ 
reading and 
numeracy 

links 
 

Pupils will be given the 
opportunity to read 
scientific based 
literature with a focus 
on; 
-The journey of an 
object  
Pupils will be given an 
opportunity to write 
scientifically with a 
focus on; 
-Using the correct 
words 
-Factual writing 
-Sequencing of ideas 

Pupils will be given the 
opportunity to read 
scientific based literature 
with a focus on; 
-Scientific methods and 
techniques 
Pupils will be given an 
opportunity to write 
scientifically with a focus 
on; 
-Using the correct words 
-Factual writing 
-Sequencing of ideas 
-Correct spelling, 
punctuation and 
grammar 

Pupils will be given 
the opportunity to 
read scientific based 
literature with a focus 
on; 
-Deficiency 
-Scientific methods 
-Smoking, vaping and 
asthma  
Pupils will be given an 
opportunity to write 
scientifically with a 
focus on; 
-Using the correct 
words 
-Factual writing 
-Sequencing of ideas 

Pupils will be given an 
opportunity to read 
scientific based 
literature with a focus 
on; 
-The structure of the 
Earth 
-The rock cycle 
Pupils will be given an 
opportunity to write 
scientifically with a 
focus on; 
-Using the correct 
words 
-Factual writing 
-Sequencing of ideas 

Pupils will be given the 
opportunity to read 
scientific based 
literature with a focus 
on; 
-The discovery of DNA 
-Ecosystems 
Pupils will be given an 
opportunity to write 
scientifically with a 
focus on; 
-Using the correct 
words 
-Factual writing 
-Sequencing of ideas 

Pupils will be given 
the opportunity to 
read scientific-based 
literature. 
Pupils will be given an 
opportunity to write 
scientifically with a 
focus on; 
-Using the correct 
words 
-Factual writing 
-Sequencing of ideas 
-Correct spelling, 
punctuation and 
grammar 
See above for 
numeracy links 

https://bolton365net-my.sharepoint.com/:p:/g/personal/mcloughlinn_msj_bolton_sch_uk/Ea4ZeGcPwwRIl27gtfhlFD0BeQcNoCyg-O4p6naedMpOJQ?e=tyDblk
https://bolton365net-my.sharepoint.com/:p:/g/personal/mcloughlinn_msj_bolton_sch_uk/EfAPgn2FkcZJqz3Cn2kl5ioBJKnQTB2Ibh3eijdl1DN6hg?e=fryhYF


-Correct spelling, 
punctuation and 
grammar 
See above for 
numeracy links 

See above for numeracy 
links 

-Correct spelling, 
punctuation and 
grammar 
See above for 
numeracy links 

-Correct spelling, 
punctuation and 
grammar 
See above for 
numeracy links 

-Correct spelling, 
punctuation and 
grammar 
See above for 
numeracy links 

Catholic world 
view links 

 
 

Staying safe 
 
Understanding the 
world around us 
 

Staying safe 
 
Understanding the world 
around us 
 

The wonder of the 
human body 
 
Leading a healthy life 
with an awareness of 
how the body works 
 

Creation 
 

 

Protection of other life 
forms 
 
Creation 
 
The wonder of the 
human body 
 
The wonder of plants 
 

Leading an informed 
and safe life 
 
The wonder of the 
human mind in the 
development of 
technology 

Key 
Assessment 

pieces  
 

Assessment on the big 
idea of forces stage 1 
and 2 
 
MCQ on forces stage 1 

MCQ on Energy 
Exam style questions on 
Energy 
 
MCQ on matter 
Exam style questions on 
Energy 
 
MCQ on Chemical 
reactions 
 
 

Assessment on   
Matter, energy and 
chemical reactions 
stage 1 and 2 
 
MCQ and exam-style 
questions on 
organisms 
 
MCQ on Sound and 
Light waves 

Assessment on 
Organisms, Sound and 
Light, Earth in space 
stage 2. 
 
MCQ on the Earth in 
space 

MCQ on Energy for life 
and diversity of life 
 
Exam style questions 
on Energy for life and 
diversity of life 

MCQ on Electricity 
and magnetism 
 
End-of-year 
assessment on all 
material covered in Y7 
and Y8 

Key 
Homework 

pieces 
 

Recall homework once 
per week 

Recall homework once 
per week 

Recall homework once 
per week 

Recall homework once 
per week 

Recall homework once 
per week 

Recall homework 
once per week 



Links to 
resources and 

knowledge 
organisers: 

 

Forces 
Forces KO.pdf 
 
Unit - Oak National 
Academy 
(thenational.academy) 
 
Introduction to forces 
- Forces and 
movement - KS3 
Physics - BBC Bitesize - 
BBC Bitesize 

Energy 
Energy - KS3 Physics - 
BBC Bitesize 
 
Unit - Oak National 
Academy 
(thenational.academy) 
 
Matter 
Unit - Oak National 
Academy 
(thenational.academy) 
 
The particle model of 
matter - KS3 Chemistry - 
BBC Bitesize 
 
Matter KO.pdf 
 
Chemical reactions 
Chemical reactions 
revision materials.zip 
 
Unit - Oak National 
Academy 
(thenational.academy) 
 
Chemical reactions - KS3 
Chemistry - BBC Bitesize 

Organisms stage 1 
Organisms KO.pdf 
 
Unit - Oak National 
Academy 
(thenational.academy) 
 
Cells - Cells to systems 
- KS3 Biology Revision 
- BBC Bitesize 
 
 
Light and sound waves 
stage 1 
 
Sound and light 
revision materials 
 
Unit - Oak National 
Academy 
(thenational.academy) 
 
Unit - Oak National 
Academy 
(thenational.academy) 
 
Properties of sound 
waves - Sound waves - 
KS3 Physics Revision - 
BBC Bitesize 
 
How light travels - 
Light waves - KS3 
Physics Revision - BBC 
Bitesize 

Earth in space 
The Earth in Space 
revision resources 
 
Unit - Oak National 
Academy 
(thenational.academy) 
 
Earth and Space - BBC 
Bitesize 

Energy for life 
Energy for life KO 
 
Unit - Oak National 
Academy 
(thenational.academy) 
 
Ecosystems and 
habitats - KS3 Biology - 
BBC Bitesize 
 
Diversity of life 
Diversity of life KO 
 
Unit - Oak National 
Academy 
(thenational.academy) 
Inheritance and 
genetics - KS3 Biology 
- BBC Bitesize 

Electricity and 
magnetism 
 
Unit - Oak National 
Academy 
(thenational.academy) 
 
Electricity - KS3 
Physics - BBC Bitesize 
 
Electricity and 
magnetism KO.pdf 
 
 
 

 

https://bolton365net-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/mcloughlinn_msj_bolton_sch_uk/Ee4OMj6w2tVPjpoSDiBTNuoBNv2D2DTxtQCFGio9C4fl2Q?e=sOYpgX
https://classroom.thenational.academy/units/forces-and-motion-b426
https://classroom.thenational.academy/units/forces-and-motion-b426
https://classroom.thenational.academy/units/forces-and-motion-b426
https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/topics/z4brd2p/articles/zs3896f
https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/topics/z4brd2p/articles/zs3896f
https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/topics/z4brd2p/articles/zs3896f
https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/topics/z4brd2p/articles/zs3896f
https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/topics/z4brd2p/articles/zs3896f
https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/topics/zc3g87h
https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/topics/zc3g87h
https://classroom.thenational.academy/units/energy-0b08
https://classroom.thenational.academy/units/energy-0b08
https://classroom.thenational.academy/units/energy-0b08
https://classroom.thenational.academy/units/particles-f50c
https://classroom.thenational.academy/units/particles-f50c
https://classroom.thenational.academy/units/particles-f50c
https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/topics/z9r4jxs
https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/topics/z9r4jxs
https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/topics/z9r4jxs
https://bolton365net-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/mcloughlinn_msj_bolton_sch_uk/EUMe_3Iq59NNgswXL1aeHlwBrnO1Prx_yqCub2Q4KwT_uQ?e=lhkfGN
https://bolton365net-my.sharepoint.com/:u:/g/personal/mcloughlinn_msj_bolton_sch_uk/EYIZaIdEFslCq86TcbM7pe0B2OxIk2XIkwSat-qkZ-vSIg?e=uDefPI
https://bolton365net-my.sharepoint.com/:u:/g/personal/mcloughlinn_msj_bolton_sch_uk/EYIZaIdEFslCq86TcbM7pe0B2OxIk2XIkwSat-qkZ-vSIg?e=uDefPI
https://classroom.thenational.academy/units/chemical-reactions-5ffa
https://classroom.thenational.academy/units/chemical-reactions-5ffa
https://classroom.thenational.academy/units/chemical-reactions-5ffa
https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/topics/zypsgk7
https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/topics/zypsgk7
https://bolton365net-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/mcloughlinn_msj_bolton_sch_uk/EVXbe5keqUpDnfq1aKlWMwsBWxznBvmVy7yNYtMWIMhTsw?e=4vNhp3
https://classroom.thenational.academy/units/cells-tissues-and-organs-03b2
https://classroom.thenational.academy/units/cells-tissues-and-organs-03b2
https://classroom.thenational.academy/units/cells-tissues-and-organs-03b2
https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/guides/z9hyvcw/revision/2
https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/guides/z9hyvcw/revision/2
https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/guides/z9hyvcw/revision/2
https://bolton365net-my.sharepoint.com/:f:/g/personal/mcloughlinn_msj_bolton_sch_uk/Ejna4KqMfLNOlXwhAwuqOKYB3_ysfLufQoE8P5MEL_NKmw?e=CQyI6g
https://bolton365net-my.sharepoint.com/:f:/g/personal/mcloughlinn_msj_bolton_sch_uk/Ejna4KqMfLNOlXwhAwuqOKYB3_ysfLufQoE8P5MEL_NKmw?e=CQyI6g
https://classroom.thenational.academy/units/sound-waves-0e79
https://classroom.thenational.academy/units/sound-waves-0e79
https://classroom.thenational.academy/units/sound-waves-0e79
https://classroom.thenational.academy/units/light-and-space-fa61
https://classroom.thenational.academy/units/light-and-space-fa61
https://classroom.thenational.academy/units/light-and-space-fa61
https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/guides/z8d2mp3/revision/1
https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/guides/z8d2mp3/revision/1
https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/guides/z8d2mp3/revision/1
https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/guides/z8d2mp3/revision/1
https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/guides/zq7thyc/revision/1
https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/guides/zq7thyc/revision/1
https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/guides/zq7thyc/revision/1
https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/guides/zq7thyc/revision/1
https://bolton365net-my.sharepoint.com/:f:/g/personal/mcloughlinn_msj_bolton_sch_uk/EnaCpeVd2MBDqZskJ87yA9sBnM6YXDoUhGMeIdatt_zdvg?e=MpX9zb
https://bolton365net-my.sharepoint.com/:f:/g/personal/mcloughlinn_msj_bolton_sch_uk/EnaCpeVd2MBDqZskJ87yA9sBnM6YXDoUhGMeIdatt_zdvg?e=MpX9zb
https://classroom.thenational.academy/units/light-and-space-fa61
https://classroom.thenational.academy/units/light-and-space-fa61
https://classroom.thenational.academy/units/light-and-space-fa61
https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/articles/z7jvf82
https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/articles/z7jvf82
https://bolton365net-my.sharepoint.com/:f:/g/personal/mcloughlinn_msj_bolton_sch_uk/EjQqqRkB5EFLsNt00PnRoFgBhwfdBcueY_c6Uwi7ulHTHg?e=CVOVGd
https://classroom.thenational.academy/units/ecological-relationships-and-classification-b523
https://classroom.thenational.academy/units/ecological-relationships-and-classification-b523
https://classroom.thenational.academy/units/ecological-relationships-and-classification-b523
https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/topics/zxhhvcw
https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/topics/zxhhvcw
https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/topics/zxhhvcw
https://bolton365net-my.sharepoint.com/:f:/g/personal/mcloughlinn_msj_bolton_sch_uk/Eh8ryR0ArA5EsGG90qapYmwBnOBvipz1Vsn4GZetVxdlNw?e=ctowxN
https://classroom.thenational.academy/units/reproduction-and-variation-f60f
https://classroom.thenational.academy/units/reproduction-and-variation-f60f
https://classroom.thenational.academy/units/reproduction-and-variation-f60f
https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/topics/zpffr82
https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/topics/zpffr82
https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/topics/zpffr82
https://classroom.thenational.academy/units/electricity-and-magnetism-ab64
https://classroom.thenational.academy/units/electricity-and-magnetism-ab64
https://classroom.thenational.academy/units/electricity-and-magnetism-ab64
https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/topics/zgy39j6
https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/topics/zgy39j6
https://bolton365net-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/mcloughlinn_msj_bolton_sch_uk/EXUqtEL22XtDmlgNYKlXm2sBza9PaUO9Tv-sEJHuKbyKxg?e=Q2PD0E
https://bolton365net-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/mcloughlinn_msj_bolton_sch_uk/EXUqtEL22XtDmlgNYKlXm2sBza9PaUO9Tv-sEJHuKbyKxg?e=Q2PD0E

